

MINUTES OF GDTA MEETING HELD WEDNESDAY 5TH JUNE, 2002

PRESENT: Pat Healy, Jamie Byrnes, Steve Gibson, Bryce Grossel
Maureen Rowe, Jennifer Ingall, Hal Mor, Ian Lowcock
Lynne Buchanan, Maralyn Brooks

APOLOGIES: Chris Cox, Anne Thomas

MINUTES PREVIOUS MEETING: Moved Maralyn Brooks
Seconded Lynne Buchanan

BUSINESS ARISING: Executive have not yet had a meeting to discuss
Dress code.

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

- * Account from NSW Hardcourt for 4 Inter-District team entries \$176.50
- * Pamphlets Hornsby Round Robin 8th to 10th June, 2002
- * Tennis NSW – Tournament Sanctioning Applications 2003
- * Tennis NSW – 2002 State League
- * Fax Proof copy of our advertisement
- * Letter from Gosford Tennis Centre re Pennant
- * Letter from Judy Gifford re safety issues at Vaughan Park – steps courts 5/6 and 8/9. Plant against north east corner of clubhouse.

CORRESPONDENCE OUT:

- * Letter to Gosford Business Machines re Sharp Photocopier
- * Letter to all outside venues in Gosford Shire advising of Meeting 10/6/02 at 6pm (Insurance one of the subjects)

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Bendigo Bank	CR	\$32,438.69
Commonwealth Bank		1,375.30

ACCOUNTS:

Terry's Engraving	\$157.50
Kalamazoo – new folder	\$137.85
Security Alarm	71.70
Team withdrawal fee	180.00
Tues/Thurs/Sat Vouchers	863.00
Maureen – pchse box stamps	45.00
Shannon Carter – refund fees (pd twice)	

GTC A/C'S

Mowing	\$110.00
% collection fees	360.25
Promotional fee	275.00
Squads	907.50
Junior finals (food)	30.70
Plumbing a/c	292.90
Interdistrict	827.60

G.S.T. IS UP TO DATE.

TENNIS COMMITTEE REPORT:

Ian Lowcock gave report.

Minutes of Competition Meeting 20/5/02.

In relation to Rod's query re loss of people in winter, Steve advised that each comp we have lost a division to soccer, etc. Used to be run on a Sunday Morning so that it did not clash with other sports.

Anne read notes re "Forehanders".

Honour Board is falling apart and not being updated. Meeting decided a new Honour Board should be purchased and updated.

Rod asked who chose Blackwell Cup team. Competition Committee should look over team before submission. Pat will make note for future.

Jennifer is underway with next Newsletter.

Pat presented list of unfinancial members for Saturday comp. Sharon needs to follow these up as soon as possible.

Replacement for "Challengers".

Ian presented Brochure being worked on for 2002 GDTA Championships.

JUNIOR REPORT:

SQUADS - There are only 2 Squads now.

BADGE - We had problems last Saturday. Some knew they should be there at 11am and others did not turn up.

We have a problem with a team playing at Kariong. Pat contacted the lady from Kariong and she thought they were playing there each week and Pat advised her that it

was a "home and away" and Patrick was to contact her and let Pat know by Wednesday, he has not done this. The cards are not being received.

Patrick spoke to Mark Presdee about it and did not know what was happening.

Second session called off last Saturday because of rain.

INTERDISTRICT - Rayworth and Raymond Terrace were called off.

Pat tried to call Rod, but there was no answer. Matches were played.

Rod to be asked to divert the phone the night before Inter-District to give people plenty of time.

Mrs Andrews not happy with the team being in that division. Why can't they take the team out and put in a different division.

Pat asked Steve if he recalled the Schools coming here over 7 years in October/November. Lynne will check her old draw books.

Pennant Entry Forms given to Rod. Only 1 entry received to date.

Junior Championships – Pat will do Entry Form.

Regional Futures Squads – submit Inter-District 10's teams.

Need Shop opened by 10.30am on Saturday mornings.

L.M.W. will purchase Microphone for bottom complex.

Pat collected \$250.00 for Inter-District shirts – given to Jamie.

L.M.W. REPORT:

Maureen advised there had been a bad injury at Gosford that day. Carmel Blackman has broken a wrist and sprained her other wrist.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Maureen advised that Erina no longer require their Umpires chairs which are in reasonably good condition. They will sell to us for \$40.00. Michael Stone will collect for us.

Jenny asked for more Renewal Membership forms for the Shop. Pat had 1000 printed and only have 600 odd members, but we will have to get more printed.

Steve advised he has spoken to some of the other Associations about running a combined Championships (has spoken to Tuggerah and Wyong). Neither of them are running this at present and felt it would be good to get this off the ground. Should be run on a Sunday.

The Plan of the Tournament Box has been done and Rex will speak to Steve about shelves. A rough figure is \$10,000.

Department Sport & Rec grants – Bryce will speak to Rex re plan for shade.

Court 5 and 6 – there is mould at the opening between these courts.

Insurance – the 2 single courts at Barinya Lane and Medicotts can go on our form and they will pay us direct the \$93.50 each.

Ian Lowcock asked is the Practice Court classified as an extra court. We will have to check into this.

Lynne asked – if she comes in for a game with her son, who is not a member, is he covered??

Any Incorporated club has to have a Membership list.

Meeting closed 10.15pm.